
Memorandum  
Agenda Changes/Supplemental Packet 

TO: PLANNING COMMISSION 
FROM: RENEE KRAUSE, MMC, DEPUTY CITY CLERK 
DATE: APRIL 20, 2022 
SUBJECT: SUPPLEMENTAL PACKET 

PUBLIC HEARINGS 

A. Staff Report 22-28, Rezone of a Portion of the Rural Residential (RR) Zoning District to Urban Residential (UR)
Zoning District

Public Comment Received 

PENDING BUSINESS 

A. Planning Commission Regular Meeting Minutes of March 2, 2022 Amended

Excerpt from the Planning Commission Regular Meeting Minutes of March 16, 2022
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P. O. Box 997 • Homer, Alaska  99603  • Office 907-235-5294  • Fax 907-235-5223 • angienewby1@gmail.com 

www.homerrealestate.com 

 
 

HOMER REAL ESTate 

April 19, 2022 

City of Homer 

Attention: Rick Abboud 

Via Email 

RE: Rezone proposal for converting fully served Rural Residential Districts to 

Urban Residential 

 

Dear Rick, 

I am writing in my capacity as the Legislative Chair for the Kachemak Board of 

Realtors. 

 

At our recent quarterly meeting, I presented the information you provided 

regarding the Planning department proposal to rezone Rural Residential districts 

which now have full City utilities to Urban Residential. 

 

There was unanimous support for this action. It is vey timely given the current 

growth spurt we are experiencing. The rezone would also open up the possibility 

for more affordable housing, with smaller lots in the UR district and more 

importantly, it will encourage the development of more rental units which are in 

extreme short supply.  

 

This is an example of economic development coupled with realistic planning. 

 

We hope that once this rezone is successful, that the Planning Commission moves 

on to look at Oscar Munson and Johnson Subdivisions across Beluga Lake, an east 

to Mariner, Meadow wood, and Cooper subdivisions among others.  

 

Keep up the great work! 

 

Sincerely,  

Angie Newby 
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From: Travis Brown
To: Renee Krause
Cc: Rick Abboud
Subject: FW: Rezoning from Rural Residential to Urban Residential
Date: Wednesday, April 20, 2022 10:07:41 AM

Mark Sass just emailed this to me.
 
From: Mark Sass <markasass@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, April 20, 2022 10:07 AM
To: Travis Brown <tbrown@ci.homer.ak.us>
Cc: Gmail <markasass@gmail.com>
Subject: Fwd: Rezoning from Rural Residential to Urban Residential
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when
opening attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

Thanks Travis for info to get this in properly. Had submitted on website but didn’t get to you. 

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

 
﻿

Subject: Rezoning from Rural Residential to Urban
Residential

﻿City of Homer 
Proposed Rezoning Amendment. 
Sass Investments II LLC   Mark A Sass 
Property Owner 
1641 Hillside Place 
Homer,Alaska 
Hillside Acres Subdivision. 

Dear Planning  Commission,
I have several thoughts regarding the proposed rezoning
of the land west of West Hill Rd. 
We purchased our property for stake in this beautiful part
of Alaska to enjoy in retirement the rural open feeling
with a view of Kachemak Bay.  For our future and
family. This area west of West Hill accomplished this. 
In my opinion the majority of residents are long term
having purchased and created their property to enjoy the
rural larger open land lifestyle and do not want the
increased density like land east of West Hill Rd. 
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Points to consider. 

With the rolling open development that has existed
created by residents then the allowance of subdivision in
the past without proper frontages , flag lots and general
access the use of this land was the intent of being open.
This adds to the challenge that was not intent of future
density of this area. 

With the steep topography of the side hill and drainage
this land is not conducive to more density. 

Another fact with the Myhill Tract and West Hill
Elementary School a large  
Percentage of property did not fit the proposed rezoning. 

A large part of the frontage on Sterling Hwy also
included in this land west  of West Hill Rd already has
been developed and added density already. 

Another further challenge to this area is the huge special
assessment of sewer and water against residents that
further makes it very hard to make financially possible to
subdivide at this time. Not sure how that will ever get
resolved or how when paid off? 

In my opinion with limited knowledge I believe there is
enough land and development east of West Hill Rd to
manage the supply and demand in reasonable future. 
In my opinion the blanket or majority decisions of city
planning do not necessarily represent the best welfare of
the long term residents living here that created this area. 
Future growing and Progress planning will always adjust
the journey. Rezoning on this unique area at this time
needs to be considered for current residents. 

Please take that into consideration in your planning
decision process and proposed rezoning for property
 owners west of East Hill Rd in Hillside Acres
Subdivision. 

Thanks for opportunity to share my thoughts. 
Mark A Sass 
612-919-0735 
Markasass@gmail.com

Sent from my iPhone
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Travis Brown

From: Travis <travis.robotkay@protonmail.com>

Sent: Monday, April 11, 2022 2:04 PM

To: Department Planning

Subject: Proposed Zoning Amendment

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments 

or clicking links, especially from unknown senders. 

To Whom it May Concern, 
 
Please do not move forward with the proposal to amend the zoning of our neighborhood form Rural Residential to 
Urban Residential.  We are happy with the status of our neighborhood.   
 
We absolutely do not want multi-family housing in our neighborhood.  This neighborhood is single-family residential 
it needs to stay that way.  New development also needs to be single family.  If people feel the need for multi-family 
housing they should move to  Anchorage.   
 
Sincerely, 
Travis Robotkay 
3866 Cabana Ct 
Homer, AK 99603 
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Travis Brown

From: Travis Brown

Sent: Tuesday, April 19, 2022 3:23 PM

To: Travis Brown

Subject: Re: Rezone of West Homer Area

 

4/18/22 

Sue Finney, resident at 1588 Hillside Pl., called the office and asked that her opposition to the rezone be relayed to the 

Planning Commission. She stated the following reasons for opposition: 

• The current minimum lot size of 10,000 square feet provides adequate opportunity for subdividing. Allowing lots 

to be as small as 7,500 square feet will create too much density in this neighborhood. 

• Hillside Acres is composed of dead-end roads with only one point of access. Allowing further density without 

providing a secondary means of access for emergency vehicles is a great concern. 

 

Travis Brown 

Planning Technician 

City of Homer 

(907)235-3106 
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Travis Brown

From: susan jeffres <fljeffres@msn.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 19, 2022 5:40 PM

To: Department Planning

Subject: Rezoning of Hillside Place

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking 

links, especially from unknown senders. 

 

We want to state our strong opposition to the rezoning plan changing our zoning designation to urban residential.  

When we purchased our property on Hillside Place in 2020, we were excited to be able to have some privacy, and not be 

packed in closely to our neighbors. Under the proposed zoning plan, owner/developers could take a piece of property 

and put numerous families on this property due to the ability to build multi-family homes on lots.  The change in density 

would change our neighborhood. 

 

We came from Colorado where postage stamp sized lots with starter mansions or multi-plexs on them is the norm.  This 

is not the feeling we want in Homer.  We like that we have the right to use our property for growing and raising our own 

food and the ability to put our largest investment to work for us.  We could run a business out of our home should we so 

desire.  We want to pass this on to our children and grandchildren.   

 

We feel that the available lots on the east side of West Hill Road give the city/developers the ability to provide housing 

to Homer’s growing population while leaving our neighborhood the way it was built and the way that the home owners 

here, that I have talked to, like it. This zoning proposal would impact the quality of life and the rural atmosphere that we 

so enjoy at our home in Homer.  

 

Mike & Susan Jeffres 

1698 Hillside Place 

Homer, AK  
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Travis Brown

From: Kasia <kasia4@protonmail.com>

Sent: Monday, April 11, 2022 2:09 PM

To: Department Planning

Subject: Proposed Zoning Amendment

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments 

or clicking links, especially from unknown senders. 

To Whom it May Concern, 
 
Please do not move forward with the proposal to amend the zoning of our neighborhood form Rural Residential to 
Urban Residential.   
 
I do not want multi-family housing in our neighborhood.  This neighborhood is single-family residential it needs to 
stay that way.  New development also needs to be single family.  
 
This ill-conceived idea is what people do when they think they are going to fix a perceived "problem" but only 
succeed in creating several real problems.  If people feel the need for multi-family housing they should move 
to  Anchorage.   
 
Sincerely, 
Katarzyna Robotkay 
3866 Cabana Ct 
Homer, AK 99603 
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April 18, 2022 

 

Homer Planning and Zoning 

Re: Hillside Acres Rezoning Proposal 

 

I am writing to express my opposition to the proposed rezoning of Hillside Acres 

Subdivision or “West Homer Area” as outlined in the proposed zoning amendment 

from Rural Residential to Urban Residential. 

I purchased Tract 7 – Hillside Acres Subdivision in 1992 as a 5.14 acre parcel, one 

of the largest in the subdivision. My purchase was well planned because I wanted 

to live a “rural lifestyle” in the city limits, on a cul-de-sac, with a stream and the 

ability to have animals (dogs, horses, chickens) as well as a large garden and a 

small business. This property embraced all of these requirements; initially the 

entry to the property was a little wooden bridge and in the winter I had to 

“bounce” the snow covered alder branches along the road so that I could drive 

through them. 

As the landscape changed, many trees were lost due to the spruce bark beetle 

infestation. The development of the water/sewer LID improvement district in 2002 

divided the neighborhood; although I had a brand new DEC approved septic 

system; I approved the water/sewer project to support community and healthy 

standards, but was forced to “crush” my brand new septic system to comply with 

the new sewer system. All of these community development programs cost a lot of 

money, but seemed to be responsible community development. Had I known that 

the ultimate goal of the city was to bring a more dense population to the 

subdivision, I would not have supported the water/sewer improvement plan. 

I also purchased another property in this subdivision, Tract 9A in 2004 and had to 

pay, once again, $26,849.00 for the water/sewer assessments.   

Natural Gas was brought to our subdivision in 2006, which I also paid for three 

times.  

In 2006, the City of Homer created the “Gateway Business District” which was 

zoned for business – this included Story Real Estate and was also a somewhat 

controversial zoning proposition, and another dense portion of our subdivision 

was created. 

This history brings us up to the present rezoning proposal, which has numerous 

flaws:  

- The properties in the Hillside Acres Subdivision on the west side of West 

Hill road were not designed or sold to create a dense population 
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- The lots are mostly owned by long term property owners who purchased 

the properties years ago, and wanted a “rural lifestyle 

 

- The properties in Hillside Acres subdivision can be subdivided even if 

the zoning remains “Rural Residential” so the zoning change is not 

necessary (This is evidenced by my need to subdivide in 2019, thus 

creating Tract 7A and 7B).  In order to complete this division, I had to put 

in another driveway, and pay for another water/sewer and gas 

assessment – totaling  well over $38,000.00. 

 

 

- If new property owners move into the subdivision, they would benefit 

from the water/sewer/ natural gas development and potentially not 

shoulder any burden on the cost- this seems inequitable. 

 

 

- The majority of the lots in Hillside Acres Subdivision on the west side of 

West Hill Road are irregular in shape, there are flag lots, and due to this 

are not readily available to subdividing. 

 

In conclusion, I am very opposed to the change in zoning of the Hillside Acres 

Subdivision, particularly to the west of West Hill Road. The majority of the 

property owners are long term owners, who purchased and developed their 

respective properties with a certain lifestyle in mind. It is not fair for the city to 

“change the rules” so to speak, and force these long term residents to potentially 

live in a vastly changed neighborhood that they did not want. It is already difficult 

to witness the unprecedented growth to the east side of West Hill Road, as we drive 

home every day. 

 

Please reconsider this proposed rezoning plan. Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

Linda S. Rourke 

Linda Schauer Rourke 

lsrourke@xyz.net 

(907) 299-0415 
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PLANNING COMMISSION UNAPPROVED 
REGULAR MEETING 
MARCH 16, 2022 

5 031722 rk 

reduced, but the cost of building damage is also reduced during a natural disaster. 
Building codes also help communities get back on their feet faster by minimizing indirect 
costs such as business interruptions and lost income. 

- 5.4 Table 5-6: Recommended action Add: Property buyout of wetlands with green infrastructure
value
• Inclusion of the information on earthquakes, expressed concerns on the hillside behind the

hospital and then questioned the steep slopes code and if that should be reviewed.

City Planner Abboud responded that they can revisit the code and there is always room for 
improvement, he reported that he has been working with the Public Works Director/City Engineer on 
the coastal setback items which fits into the steep slope guidelines and can get more complex but they 
can have an evaluation done as it plays along with erosion and destabilization. They are better off than 
most communities in Alaska but not to the degree that California is.  

Further discussion on these topics ensued: 
- the condition of the Bridge Creek Dam

ο this has not been spoken of pointedly 
ο not sure of any mitigation proposals if something happened with the dam 

- Page 60, Emergency Shelters – the city has several places that are designated as emergency
shelters and concerns were raised during previous earthquakes, regarding the use of the
schools as an emergency shelter due to possible structural damage. It was noted during the
visioning event that more table top exercises should be conducted.

- the amount of valuation of the new police station should be corrected
- Reviewing the document brings forth that the City is involved in many things that can go awry

even in their small little town
- additional errors noted on table 4.6 page 60 of the packet

A. Minutes for Regular Meeting March 2, 2022

Vice Chair Highland introduced the items and invited Commissioner Venuti to bring forth his comments 
on the section of the minutes regarding the memorandum. 

Commissioner Venuti expressed that the minutes reflected that not all Commissioners were supportive 
of building code and he believed that to be incorrect as he did not recall that any Commissioners were 
against establishing building code. 

City Planner Abboud reported that he included the unapproved minutes as an attachment to the 
memorandum in response to questions on whether City Council has seen the minutes. 

Additional comments from the Commission ensued that there was unanimous consent on the 
implementation of building code but not for establishing a building department.  

Deputy City Clerk Krause responding to questions on process stated that she can review the audio and 
correct the minutes if the Commission believes that they currently do not reflect the action and 
discussion taken. The Commission can then approve the corrected minutes at the next meeting. Mrs. 
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PLANNING COMMISSION  UNAPPROVED  
REGULAR MEETING 
MARCH 16, 2022 
 

6  031722 rk 
 

Krause confirmed that Commissioner Bentz could include this action in her report to City Council and 
will forward a copy of the corrected minutes for her use in the report. 
 
Vice Chair Highland requested a motion and second to effect this request. 
 
BENTZ/VENUTI MOVED TO REQUEST THE CLERK REVIEW THE AUDIO OF THE MARCH 2N MEETING TO 
CLARIFY THIS TOPIC IN THE MINUTES. 
 
There was no discussion. 
 
VOTE. NON-OBJECTION. UANNIMOUS CONSENT. 
 
Motion carried. 
 
INFORMATIONAL MATERIALS 

 
A. City Manager's Report for Feb. 28, 2022  
B. Planning Commission Calendar 

 
COMMENTS OF THE AUDIENCE  
 
COMMENTS OF THE CITY STAFF 
 
City Clerk Jacobsen commented that it was nice to see everyone this evening. 
 
COMMENTS OF THE COMMISSION 
 
Commissioner Conley complimented Vice Chair Highland on doing a good job. 
 
Commissioner Venuti questioned City Planner Abboud regarding the lack of sidewalks in recent new 
developments, they have constructed really nice roads but did not put in any sidewalks and he would 
like to know what can be done to incorporate sidewalks into a subdivision. 
 
City Planner Abboud responded that this was a topic at the Council Visioning event, further stating that 
currently there are no regulations requiring a sidewalk unless it is identified in the Homer Non-
motorized Trails and Transportation Plan (HNMTTP). We require paving urban residential roads. The 
City would only requires a minimum standard road in others. I would recommend updating the 
HNMTTP, they can then make connection and determine where they would be best to install and then 
they would have the rule of law.  
 
Commissioner Venuti responded that it would be nice to develop a ruling on this as it is certainly more 
expensive to put sidewalks in after the road is built. 
 
City Planner Abboud commented that it was expensive but that is one of the things about figuring out 
where you want to put sidewalks as there are consequences from the cost to making the street much 
faster and possibly more dangerous. He compared the speed of driving on a paved road in comparison 

22


	Supplemental Agenda.pdf
	Binder1.pdf
	Supplemental Packet draft.pdf
	2022 03 16 PC Regular Minutes excerpt.pdf
	Jon Faulkner 4.11.22.pdf
	Sara Faulkner 4.14.22.pdf
	Angie Newby Homer Real Estate 4.19.22.pdf
	2022 04 20 Mark Sass Rezone Comments.pdf
	Travis Robotkay 4.11.22.pdf
	Sue Finney 4.19.22.pdf
	Mike & Susan Jeffres 4.20.22.pdf
	Katarzyna Robotkay 4.11.22.pdf

	Hillside Acres Zoning.pdf
	04202022150650-0001.pdf

	Blank Page
	Blank Page



